Lee Conservation Commission

Minutes of Meeting of January 2, 2012
Present:

Members: Laura Gund, Antoinette Hartgerink, Bill Humm (Chair), David Meeker 

Ex Officio: Laurel Cox, Land Protection and Community Development Administrator 
Approval of Previous Minutes: Minutes of meeting held on December 5, 2011, approved as written.

Updates and Announcements:

LCC Bank Balance: The balance in the LCC account as of December 31, 2011, was $ composed of

LCC Funds


$

Dave Allan Fund

$
Easement Monitoring: According to Dick Babcock the manure pile on the Echo Ridge easement has been moved as previously requested.

Proposed Rezoning of Noble Farm Property: L. Cox reported that the Board of Selectmen are considering a change in the zoning to permit light industry and other commercial uses and exclude both residential and agricultural uses. They propose a 125 foot setback from all borders of the property.  A public hearing on the proposal is to be held by the Planning Board at 7PM on Wednesday, January 4.  It is thought that the Agriculture Commission may propose a delay in the change until the inclusion of an agricultural zone on the property can be carefully considered. After some discussion it was decided that the conservation interests on the property do not warrant a change in LCC’s previous position which stated that the major conservation features of the property are adequately protected by current easement and are best left in the current natural state.
Lee Five Corners Reserve: B. Humm reported that most of the autumn olive trees have been pulled and are to be burned when there is sufficient snow cover at the site.  The aspen have been prepared for regeneration and their tops and branches piled for later chipping.  The thicket along the Old Concord Turnpike is to be left undisturbed.  It is expected that a more complete assessment of the activity at the site will be provided by R. Weyrick at the next meeting.
OLD BUSINESS:

Joe Ford Property: B. Humm distributed a draft Memorandum of Understanding for the management of the former Joe Ford property on Garrity Road.  The MOU was discussed in general terms.
NEW BUSINESS:
Lamprey River Science Symposium: The symposium to present and discuss scientific activities on the Lamprey River will be held at UNH on Friday, January 6, beginning at 8:30AM.
Lee Town Deliberative Session: The first deliberative session under SB 2 will be held on Saturday, February 4, 2012.
Next Meeting: February 6, 2012.
Submitted By ________________________________________

                                         David Meeker
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